Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

September 25, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.

Selectman Putnam announced that John Portnoy had informed him that representatives of the National Seashore will be working at the Herring River Dike on the 26th and 27th to measure tide flow.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-0-2, with Hall and Parlante abstaining (they had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of September 8, 2000 as presented.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 11, 2000 as printed.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Hall abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of September 18, 2000 as printed.

Comments/Reports

· Chairman Donovan thanked Ann Bronsdon for calling the Board’s attention to the time limit condition on the transfer of the property on Old Kings Highway to the Housing Authority.

The Board reviewed correspondence and discussed the letter from Michael Ford regarding Chavchavadez vs. Wellfleet in detail.  Selectman Putnam read the letter from S. Morgan regarding the Coastal and Pond Access Committee’s meeting on Hiawatha Road issues.

The Board discussed:

a) Discuss Endorsement of Barnstable County’s Charter Review Recommendations – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Grossman abstaining, that the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Wellfleet endorse and recommend the Charter changes as proposed by the Charter Committee of the Assembly of Delegates.

b) Set Mileage Rate for FY 2002 – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to increase the Town’s mileage reimbursement rate to 30¢ per mile for FY 2002.

c) Discuss Preliminary Budget Statement – the Board reviewed the FY 2001 Budget Policy Statement.  Chairman Donovan noted the suggestions discussed during the Board’s joint meeting with the Finance Committee including consideration of outsourcing of services rather than additional employees and the inclusion of revenues with budget submissions.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to strike “alone” in the second line of the first paragraph and to add the sentence “The Finance Committee should be encouraged to participate in joint budget meetings with the Board of Selectmen.” at the end of the first paragraph.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board 

voted unanimously to adopt the Preliminary Budget Policy Statement for FY 2002 as amended.
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d) Application for Commercial Ground Transportation Service – Chairman Donovan noted that the Town does not license limousine/livery services.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Chair to sign the letter to the Massachusetts Port Authority on behalf of John Dooley, d/b/a Seashore Livery Service, notifying them that the Town does not have private Limousine/Livery requirements and has no objection to Mr. Dooley operating in Town.

The Board held the following Shellfish Department public hearings consecutively.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Acting Shellfish Constable Jim McGrath presented his recommendation at each hearing.  Selectman Parlante disclosed that he has a shellfish grant license, holds a commercial shellfish permit and owns waterfront property.  Selectman Putnam disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish permit.  Selectman Hall disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish permit.

1) Application of Russell A. Junkins for abandoned shellfish grant license #893 located at Lt. Island and consisting of one (1) acre – the Acting Shellfish Constable indicated that he does not recommend approval of this application because the applicant has not, per the Wellfleet Shellfish Policies and Regulations, held a commercial shellfish permit for two of the past three years.  Mr. Junkins was in attendance and indicated that he was not aware of this regulation at the time of his application.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the application of Russell A. Junkins for abandoned shellfish grant license #893 be rejected.

2) Recommendations of the Acting Shellfish Constable to amend Section V of the Temporary Shellfish Regulations re:  Chipman’s Cove – the Acting Shellfish Constable recommended that Chipman’s Cove open on October 30th with the same conditions and restrictions as in previous years.  Hall moved and Putnam seconded a motion that the commercial catch limit for oysters in Chipman’s Cove be changed from 1½ bushels per day to 1 bushel per day.  The Acting Shellfish Constable noted that the recommendation of 1½ bushels per day was not an increase and that the resource could sustain such a limit.  Chris Merl and Barbara Austin spoke in favor of maintaining the 1½ bushel limit.  Selectman Hall withdrew his motion and Selectman Putnam withdrew his second.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to continue this hearing to October 2nd at 7:00 p.m. in the Wellfleet Library Meeting Room.

The Board continued discussion:

e) Recommendation for Appointment of Assessor’s Clerk – Donovan moved and Hall seconded a motion to approve the recommendation of the Assessor for appointment of Lori Arnott as Assessor’s Clerk.  Putnam suggested that the motion be amended by adding “in the absence of a Town Administrator”.  The Board voted unanimously in favor of the motion as amended.

The Board met with Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas, DPW Director Jamie Bell and Assistant DPW Director Mark Vincent to discuss the public water supply issues at Gull Pond, Newcomb Hollow, White Crest Beach and Maguire Landing.  The DPW Director outlined options for the public restroom facilities at the various Town beaches to address DEP’s definition of a public water supply and compliance with state regulations.  Discussion included public reception of portable toilet units in place of the current permanent facilities and replacing sinks with hand sanitizing units while maintaining permanent toilet facilities at the beaches where the septic systems are adequate.
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The Board continued discussion:

f) Amendment to Cooperative Agreement with the Cape Cod National Seashore covering cooperative fire protection and emergency medical services – Fire Chief Hight gave a brief explanation of the Agreement.  Jerry Houk inquired as to the cost to the Town, in terms of manpower and equipment, for the services provided to the National Seashore.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with Parlante voting against, to accept Amendment #2 to the Cooperative Fire Protection and Emergency Medical Services Agreement for fiscal year 2000 funding and to request that the Chief provide the information to Mr. Houk as requested. 

The Board reviewed the special town meeting warrant as follows:

1) Article submitted by the Housing Authority providing a two year extension for the Old Kings Highway affordable rental housing project – Chairman Donovan noted that Town Counsel is still working on the final language.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article extending, in some fashion, the life of this project for two years.

2) Debt exclusion questions submitted by Town Clerk (Whitman property and two six-wheel dump trucks for DPW) – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to place these questions on the warrant and ballot.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously at 8:30 p.m. on a roll call vote (Parlante, Hall, Donovan, Putnam, Grossman – yea) to enter executive session for the purpose of an initial screening of Town Administrator candidates and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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